
NATIONAL  RADIO ASTRONOMY OBSERVATORY 
Socorro, New Mexico 

VLBA  Antenna Memo Series No. 6 

Owens Valley Maintenance Visit, April  20-25,1998 > Trip Report 

J. E. Thunborg 
May 8,1998 

Attachments: Azimuth Rail Level Survey, Servo Trip Report, Electronics Trip Report, Paint Condition Report, Task 
Schedule 

The Owens Valley maintenance team consisted of S. Aragon, P. Baca, T. Frost, S. Troy, J. Thunborg, and 
P. Ulbricht. The team worked at the Owens Valley antenna from April 20 to April  25, 1998. The Site 
techs J. Brown and R. McFarlin were also instrumental in die completion of the scheduled tasks. 

The Servo Safety Tests were performed by the site techs prior to the arrival of die maintenance team. 
This allowed die maintenance team to begin work on the antenna when they arrived at the site. 

Cracked welds were found on the backup structure of the antenna. The cracked welds were ground out 
and then re-welded. Metal particles were found in the azimuth drive #2 outside bearing. This bearing 
was replaced. All  of the outer races on the other azimuth bearings were rotated 180 degrees. A faulty 
MCB card in the ACU was replaced. Dented anemometer cups were also replaced. 

A few details were left uncompleted. These details and their required follow-ups are listed below. 

1. All  four drive motors need grease-relief fittings. Tom Frost has ordered new fittings and will  ship 
them to the site when available. The site technicians will  then install them. A work order has been 
submitted for this task. 

2. The fire alarm system does not activate die shunt trip circuitry due to a faulty relay. Tom Frost will 
send a new relay to OV and it will  be installed by the site techs. A work order has been issued for 
this item. 

3. The manual ellipsoid operation switch is loose. Pete Ulbricht will  send a new one that will  be 
installed by the site techs. A work order has been issued for this repair. 

4. The vertex room condenser unit fan motor and speed control needs to be replaced. Steve Troy will 
send the replacement parts to OV where they will  be installed by the site technicians. A work order 
has been issued for these changes. 

5. The breakout box RS232 connections have poor solder joints and faulty crimp connections. These 
breakout boxes will  need to be rebuilt to correct this problem. A work order has been issued for 
this repair. 


